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Note of last Councillors' Forum meeting
	Title:


	Councillors' Forum

	Date:


	Thursday 24 January 2019

	Venue:
	Westminster Room, 8th Floor, 18 Smith Square, London, SW1P 3HZ

	
	


Attendance
An attendance list is attached as Appendix A to this note
	Item
	Decisions and actions


<AI1>

	1  
	Chairman's Welcome

The Chairman noted the apologies



</AI1>

<AI2>

	2  
	Parliamentary Under Secretary of State in the Department for Exiting the European Union, Kwasi Kwarteng MP

Cllr Bentley updated the meeting to the current work the LGA has been doing in preparing for Exiting the European Union for Local Government and introduced Kwasi Kwarteng MP to Councillors’ Forum.

Kwasi Kwarteng MP noted the work the government has done within his first two months in the Department for Exiting the European Union and he highlighted the following points:
· The government is delivering on the promise from the referendum and the current deal is a result of that promise.
· That a no deal option is not the preference of the government. Reports of food stock piling are over blown and members as community leaders should be relieving those fears. The important job right now is communication.
· There needs to be a mechanism for local government to take on the powers that MEPs have currently.
· While the EU returned grants and funding back to the UK, leaving the EU will mean that the UK can match the funding rather than sending it to the EU.
· The UK Shared Prosperity Fund will be explained further, after the spending review.
Kwasi Kwarteng MP concluded that with his first two months, the LGA has been a helpful partner with the government in planning to leave the EU.

Cllr Bentley thanked Kwasi Kwarteng MP and highlighted The UK Shared Prosperity Fund will be honoured till 2020.

Members made the following comments

· There have been mixed messages between local planning and national government on haulage. This needs to be reflected in increased shipping infrastructure. 
· The government is not being open about the regional impact of Brexit and cannot report on the impact per city level.
· The Government should not be spending money on no deal planning and should be putting more resources into pushing for a deal. No deal planning is costly, will the government cover these plans for local government
· University are concerned about the freedom of academic life after leaving the EU.
· Migrant workers staying within the farming sector is a concern.
· The Irish back stop is holding up a deal being agreed.
Kwasi Kwarteng MP responded:

· A dialogue between national and local government needs to be open and local government will be critical in preparing for leaving the EU.
· The regional impact assessment is not layered to the point of understanding the needs on a city by city level. Government would welcome and analysis that has been done on the local level.
· An option or part of the deal should not be taken off the table when negotiating with the EU.
· Erasmus scheme is important, and the government is keen to still take part in it, like other countries outside the EU. The government is committed to an open policy for those who wish to contribute to the academic sector.
· After a deal is agreed, Asylum and Migration will be part of the second phase of negotiations. There has not been an impact on migrant workers yet, in any sector.
· While there is money set aside for no deal preparations, the government is committed to a deal being in place when the UK leaves.
· There are three options going forward, deal, no deal and suspension of article 50. Preparations are in place for a deal or a no deal.
· MPs have stated what their red lines are on the deal, but as the debate moves on, theoretical debate is ending and is now in real terms, with compromises from MPs.

Cllr Bentley responded

· Scenario planning with the highways agency has taken into account increased shipping infrastructure and the impact it will have on the highways.
Kwasi Kwarteng MP thanked the members for volunteering their service to their communities through local government and welcomed anyone to write to them and find out greater detail on plans. 




</AI2>

<AI3>

	3  
	Chair's Update
Members agreed this update




</AI3>

<AI4>

</AI4>

<AI5>

</AI5>

<AI6>

</AI6>

<AI7>

</AI7>

<AI8>

</AI8>

<AI9>

</AI9>

<AI10>

</AI10>

<AI11>

</AI11>

<AI12>

</AI12>

<AI13>

	4  
	LGA Boards & Portfolio Chair's Reports

The reported are agreed.




</AI13>

<AI14>

	5  
	Digest of the last meeting

Members asked for attendance to be better recorded

The notes were agreed




</AI14>

<TRAILER_SECTION>

Appendix A -Attendance 

	Position/Role
	Councillor
	Authority

	
	
	

	Chairman
	Lord Gary Porter of Splading CBE 
	South Holland District Council


	Vice-Chairman
	 Cllr James Jamieson
	Central Bedfordshire Council

	
	Cllr Howard Sykes MBE
	Oldham Metropolitan Borough Council


	Members
	 Cllr Robert Alden
	Birmingham City Council

	
	Cllr Paul Carter CBE
	Kent County Council

	
	Cllr Peter Fleming OBE
	Sevenoaks District Council

	
	Cllr Izzi Seccombe OBE
	Warwickshire County Council

	
	Cllr Gillian Brown OBE
	Arun District Council

	
	Cllr Neil Clarke MBE
	Rushcliffe Borough Council

	
	Cllr Steve Count
	Cambridgeshire County Council

	
	Cllr David Finch
	Essex County Council

	
	Cllr John Fuller
	South Norfolk District Council

	
	Cllr Peter Golds
	Tower Hamlets Council

	
	Cllr Mark Hawthorne MBE
	Gloucestershire County Council

	
	Cllr Matthew Hicks
	Suffolk County Council

	
	Cllr Rory Love OBE
	Shepway District Council

	
	Cllr Colin Noble
	Suffolk County Council

	
	Cllr Roy Perry
	Hampshire County Council

	
	Cllr Andrew Proctor
	Broadland District Council

	
	Cllr Lynn Riley
	Cheshire West and Chester Council

	
	Cllr Janet Walton
	Borough of Poole

	
	Cllr David Williams
	Hertfordshire County Council

	
	Cllr Peter Box CBE
	Wakefield Metropolitan District Council

	
	Cllr Simon Blackburn
	Blackpool Council

	
	Cllr Anntoinette Bramble
	Hackney London Borough Council

	
	Cllr Amy Cross
	Blackpool Council

	
	Cllr Tudor Evans OBE
	Plymouth City Council

	
	Cllr Richard Henry
	Stevenage Borough Council

	
	Cllr Susan Hinchcliffe
	Bradford Metropolitan District Council

	
	Cllr Peter John OBE
	Southwark Council

	
	Sir Richard Leese CBE
	Manchester City Council

	
	Cllr John Merry CBE
	Salford City Council

	
	Cllr Iain Malcolm
	South Tyneside Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Keith Aspden
	North Yorkshire Fire & Rescue Service

	
	Cllr Alan Connett
	Devon County Council

	
	Cllr Heather Kidd
	Shropshire Council

	
	Cllr Chris White
	Hertfordshire County Council


	Apologies
	 Cllr Abi Brown
	Stoke-on-Trent City Council

	
	Cllr Nick Chard
	Kent County Council

	
	Cllr Roger Phillips
	Herefordshire Council

	
	Cllr Anne Western CBE
	Derbyshire County Council

	
	Cllr Tom Beattie
	Corby Borough Council

	
	Cllr Graham Chapman
	Nottingham City Council

	
	Cllr Clare Coghill
	Waltham Forest London Borough Council

	
	Cllr Brigid Jones
	Birmingham City Council

	
	Cllr Vince Maple
	Medway Council

	
	Cllr Timothy Swift MBE
	Calderdale Metropolitan Borough Council

	
	Cllr Debbie Wilcox
	Newport City Council


	In Attendance
	Cllr John Beesley  
	Bournemouth Borough Council 


</TRAILER_SECTION>
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